
Auto Award Update 
November 29, 2018 Outcomes; December 4, 2018 Actions 
 
The update below shows outcomes of research accomplished by Admissions and 
Records Staff under the direction of Dean George Bradshaw. The first two 
outcomes were based on previous direction from Cabinet. The additional 
outcomes in the next three bullets represent further research by staff. The 
statements in red are directions from Cabinet on Auto Award actions. 
 

 We have awarded 66 additional degrees from this list and they were 
awarded effective summer 2018. All had the specific degree as a declared 
major. 

 We awarded 26 additional certificates for summer (Originally there were 21 
possible, however some students were able to receive multiple 
certificates). 

 When last we spoke, I was to determine how many of the 121 students in 
the “Self-declared major not satisfied but met other degree(s)” had sent 
transcripts to other institutions.  That number is 108.  Do you want us to 
award degrees to those 121 students?  If so, they would be effective Fall 
2018. 

Award degrees to the 108 of the 121. These students have indicated 
that they would “move on” by requesting transfer transcripts. 
Please use this criterion in future analyses. 

 As far as the 32 miscellaneous degrees that require either variances from 
the Divisions, reading competency waivers or PE activity waivers are 
concerned, how would you like us to proceed with these categories? 

I am not comfortable with administrator-generated variances or waivers. 

 We continue to work on intermittently on the remaining 806 students 
whom we have not yet had the chance to determine if they are eligible for 
a degree.  I believe that we will have an answer on this population no later 
than the end of Winter 2019.  Our focus currently has been on the currently 
enrolled Fall 2018 petitioners. 

 
As always, please let me know if you have any additional comments, questions or 
concerns. 
 
George Bradshaw 
Dean, Enrollment Management 
gbradshaw@mtsac.edu 
 
 

mailto:gbradshaw@mtsac.edu

